
SB24-132: Evaluation Protections & Educators
APPROVED by Governor April 19, 2024. Effective August 7, 2024.

Overview
This bill, which was a priority for the League, would extend evaluation protections to a larger number of educa-
tors. The bill would increase confidentiality protections of evaluation reports and public records that are used in 
preparing the evaluation reports to all teachers, principals, administrators, special services providers, and educa-
tion support professionals. Under current law, only licensed educators are awarded confidentiality when it comes 
to their personnel records, including yearly evaluations. This bill extends protections to other educators and 
school staff.

School Impact
Increases privacy for evaluations for all school-based staff subject to evaluation.

Complete Bill Text Here

Sponsors: Sen. Janice Rich ( R), Sen. Rachel Zenzinger (D), Rep. Barbara McLachlan (D), Rep. Meghan Lukens (D)

https://leg.colorado.gov/bills/sb24-132

